BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR OCTOBER 6, 2016 (Revised)
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Peg Stecky, Jerry Jensen, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Al Miotke, David Mohr, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: Rich Thompson and David Swanson. 
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:04.  

Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the September 1st  board meeting.  She then called for a motion to approve the minutes.  Michael made a motion to approve, and Jerry seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of $44,076.54.  She noted that there is a $4000 discrepancy between the report from Tom Timm and the actual dollars reflected in the checkbook.  Samantha offered to contact Tom, and get an understanding of this difference. She then called for approval of the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Jerry made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Phil seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.  Michael then gave notice that she will be giving up the position of treasurer at the end of our fiscal year.  
OLD BUSINESS
Security - Samantha informed the board that the security upgrades will begin on November 1, 2016.  He reported that there is an additional expense not included in the original bid.  The new cost of $2,518.50 is for Doorking access control programing via the internet, allowing cell phone access and monitoring.  This service also will add an monthly fee of $70.  The board agreed that this is the service we had requested at prior discussions. 
Dock Repair – Michael expressed Tom’s concern about too many high-cost projects in one year, and triggered a conversation about our priorities.  David Swanson stated that there are far less expensive ways to repair the docks, and we should review other options. Samantha made a motion to place the dock repair project on hold until the start of the next fiscal year.  David seconded the motion, which was passed unanimously. 
Tennis Courts - Michael explained that the leaves and debris that wash onto the tennis court surfaces threaten damage to the courts.  She has spoken to our maintenance crew and was told it could be corrected for approximately $6,000.  Samantha made a motion to spend the money to save the tennis court surfaces.  Jerry seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously.  

Bathroom Update - Samantha reported she is still waiting on more bids for the bathroom repair.  

David Swanson asked about the cost for Maple Point residents to become members of the Inlet Island Maintenance Company.  The board reported that the formula is $100 for every year since 1962.  Samantha volunteered to ask Tom to confirm this formula, and then report back to David.

Samantha asked the board to come to the next meeting with ideas about improving our clubhouse, and somehow prevent our shoreline from washing away.

Jerry asked how long will we be using portable toilets.  The board decided to keep at least one throughout the winter months. Hopefully, the restroom doors will be secure by Spring, and we will be able to allow access to the restrooms.
Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 8:12.
The next board meeting will be on November 3, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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